
 

Here are some wise words from Charlie Meyer, CERT Division Chief for Carlsborg:  

CERT members are often characterized as ñGood Samaritans,ò but effective Samari-
tans really need to be trained in order to provide useful help. According to one ac-
count, a Sunday school teacher was telling her class about the story of the Good Sa-
maritan. She asked her class, "If you saw a person lying on the roadside, all wounded 
and bleeding, what would you do?" After some rather uncomfortable moments of 
hushed silence in the room, a thoughtful little girl confessed, "I think I'd throw up." 
 
I want to share a little bit about why a Community Emergency Response Team 
member would have a better answer for that teacher. 
 

Q: What does it mean to be a part of a community? Here are six factors. 
Ŀ PRESENCE: You are located in a community with defined borders. But location isnôt the whole story. 
Ŀ SHARED RESOURCES: You share in a communityôs supplies of water, energy, food, roadways, etc. 
Ŀ SHARED EXPERIENCES: When we all lose electrical power, or are snowed in, we all share the stress. 
Ŀ COMMON CONCERNS: Everyone is concerned with safety, jobs, services, taxation, healthcare, etc. 
Ŀ SOCIAL UNITY: Communities unify when people realize theyôre all huddled in the same lifeboat. 
Ŀ MUTUAL SUPPORT: Ultimately, itôs mutual support for each other that will make community life successful. 
 
Q: How did you decide to become a CERT member?  
Perhaps you were made aware of the program by word-of-mouth; a friend in the program told you about it; or 
someone invited you to attend a meeting. Perhaps you saw something in your community; a parade of CERT 
members; a news item in the paper; or you witnessed CERTs doing things, like distributing food, or serving as 
vaccination volunteers. Our CCFD3 CERT program has no advertising budget. The program depends on unpaid 
volunteers who take it upon themselves to tell others and spread the word. Telling others is especially important 
now since COVID has interrupted our programôs ability to recruit and train new volunteers. Perhaps, at its root, 
itôs altruism; you decided that you wanted to help other people. The Boy Scout oath pledges, in part, ñto help other 
people at all times.ò The Golden Rule enjoins us to do unto others as we would have others do unto us. Whatever 
your reason for joining, your community is glad for your decision to serve. 
 
Q: Are there personal benefits in being a CERT volunteer?  
When telling an interested friend or neighbor about the CERT program, it might be useful to mention that CERT 
members: (1) will learn important insights and skills (much more than Search & Rescue) that help them to be 
more ready for a future disaster situation, and one can take personal comfort in that; (2) will significantly expand 
their circle of new friends and associates, as everyone joins in regular training activities and social events; and, (3) 
will obtain increased personal satisfaction because each memberôs contributions to the overall CERT effort are 
critically needed, totally useful, and closely correspond to Mazloôs ñself-actualizationò criterion. In contrast to the 
ñLone Ranger,ò thereôs no such thing as a lonely CERT. 
 
The CERT program needs your help. As we CERT members talk to our friends and neighbors about the CERT 
program, we need to PROCLAIM its intrinsic value to our Olympic Peninsula community. With a little effort, we 
may even be able to PERSUADE more people to join us in this important service.  

Our training efforts need to be on-point and relevant so that we can PRODUCE well-populated teams to cover 
each operational area. And the transitional challenge of replacing those who depart the area with new entrees to 
the program needs to be addressed proactively so that CCFD3 can PERSEVERE and sustain a healthy CERT pro-
gram for the foreseeable future. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As I prepare for the next chapter of my life, aka retirement, I leave with a sense of appreciation for all the wonder-
ful residents of Sequim and the state of Washington as a whole, for their commitment to being proactive supporters 
of their neighborsô welfare and safety. Your involvement in many activities in your community during COVID-19 
demonstrates that commitment. 
 
I leave knowing that the CERT program will continue to grow throughout Washington because you care and you 
give of your time and your talents.  
  
We are in the process of hiring for my replacement. Because, there are so many qualified people who would be able 
to more than fill my shoes, I know you will be well served after I am gone. 
  
Some things to watch for in the upcoming months:  

¶ There are plans to hold an in-person NW Citizen Corps Expo August 20-21, assuming some of the restrictions 
are lifted 

¶ Virtual TTT and Program Manager classes are coming out at the end of June or in July from FEMA 

¶ In-person National CERT Conference July 13-17 in Missouri- registration is open 
  
Thank you again for all you do to make your community great!  Stay safe and remember ñYou cannot control who 
you will be thrown into a disaster beside, so it is best to learn how to work most effectively with everyone to do 
ñThe Greatest Good For The Greatest Numberò. 
  

Take care and stay well!  
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Bob Foster, our newly minted CCFD3 CERT Training Coordinator, is responsible for monitoring and coordinating all CERT re-
fresher training activities. The primary objective of a CERT Training Coordinator is to ensure that effective CERT training pro-
grams and materials are available that will usefully instill and sustain CERT membersô emergency response skills. Meet Bob:  

 
I live on the west end of the CCFD3 operational area, up in the Deer Park Road area east of Morse 
Creek.  My area has been designated as 'Island Papa' in the event the bridges go down in a large 
earthquake and we are effectively cut off. Joining the CERT Team here in our fire district, was a no 
brainer for me.  
 
In 2017, I sat in on a Jim Buck, Blaine Zechenelly and Assistant Chief Dan Orr presentation at the 
Port Angeles Library. They offered facts about the earthquake hazards in Clallam County, and their 
proposed responses to what we know about the Cascadia subduction 'Mega quake' threats and how 
to get ready for it, or what I fondly called the; "Three Musketeer Roadshow of Doom!... Just the facts 
Man".  
 

Understand, that this is not about fear, when I heard the facts about the seismic threat as they see it and what they had devel-
oped as response plans, I was plugged in.  They were 'preaching to the choir', speaking my language so to speak, I have spent 
years learning about the Cascadia subduction zone and it's history and danger.  This is what I have been telling anyone who 
would listen about!  
  
So I got really excited, these were my people, these guys were helping others to understand, prepare and be free of the fear of 
an event of this scope and size, right here where I live. My mantra is: ñIf you prepare for a for a full rip 9.0 quake here, you're 
ready for just about everything elseò. 
 
Here, I finally met some folks who had their heads on straight about the very real dangers of this, 'to-come unprecedented 
event', who were taking this issue head on with very 'real world solutions' and 'can-do' attitudes about a collective comprehen-
sive response.   This is not about an ''if '' event!  Ok, I'll say it... "I Love earthquakes", I always have. To give you a better idea 
about where my perspective comes from, I go back to when I was a young lad living with my family in the bush country of Alas-
ka, the year 1964.   
 
You see, one evening in March, it was Good Friday in fact, nearly supper time.  I had just been bundled up and ushered out the 
door of the house to play a bit in the yard, when a 9.2 magnitude earthquake struck. Mother Earth had brought me to the 
ground, on my hands and knees. Oddly enough, I don't remember what we ate for supper that night.  The following weeks and 
months after the quake I witnessed and heard some amazing things, how people came together and helped each other after-
wards.   
 
Lifelong friendships were formed, also my view of the world and I thought this was normal. This quake took everyone by sur-
prise, we had no pre warning at all, not like we do today. From that experience and many others of the same quality, I have de-
veloped a real world view of events of this type and their impact on myself, neighbors, family, community and how to take the 
guess work and fear out of living through and thriving after events like this.  It starts with education to understand, followed by 
training to meet the known challenges.    
 
In 2018 I attended the CERT Basic course at CCFD3 and have really enjoyed the training, fellowship and support I discovered in 
this community since then, as our Teams grew. After a time serving as my Team Training Officer, I was asked if I would be inter-
ested in helping with getting all of our CERT Teams Training focused and consistent to better serve our community when the 
time comes, and when we need it the most.  It really boils down to each individual being competently trained, and supported 
as we act to bridge the gap between the event itself and the eventual responses from our trained professionals, who will be over-
whelmed.   
   
We as citizens must bridge that gap, when an event that is so large that it threatens the very survival of our neighbor. The world 
was stunned in 2004 in the Indian Ocean and 2011 in Japan, the devastation that 9.0+ sea quakes brought to countless peo-
ple.  We must learn from those events, so when it's our turn we're ready.  
 
These events are a glimpse into the future of our region, because it is the very nature of it.  I have reason to believe that it will 
occur in my lifetime, but that is what I believe, not what I know. What I DO know, is that we all need to be ready for this, training 
is the key.  
 
So, Thank you all for having me onboard and providing a unique opportunity to serve my community, my neighbors. Keeping 
future generations on the ready with an organization that organically self perpetuates through positive training and participation 
is my vision, that's the potential that our CERT program is here in our community. Indeed, a culture of preparedness that brings 
peace of mind, because that what we do. 
 
And thank you Chief Dan Orr and Lynne Schlosser for the invite to write this. 

Welcome Bob Foster  

Sequim Operational Area, CERT Training Coordinator  



 


